
Main Township Supervisors Meeting 
February 1, 2021 7:00 pm 
 

 
First Order of Business 
The meeting began  at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 
Present for the meeting were: 

 
Randy Rhoads, Chairman   
Tom Shuman, Vice Chairman  
Robert Frey, Supervisor 
Lisa Schell, Secretary  
  
Minutes of Meeting 
Lisa read the minutes of the January 4, 2021 meeting.  Tom stated that under the police it should state 
a new battery was purchased for the AED and radios were ordered.  Bobby made a motion to accept 
the minutes with the correction; Tom seconded the motion. 

    

Lisa then read the minutes of the January 5, 2021 Auditors Meeting.  Bobby made a motion to approve 
the minutes as read; Tom seconded the motion. 

 

 Treasurer’s Report  
 

General Fund    

Previous Balance   $215,335.70  
Deposits Received  $11,665.97  
Bills Paid  -$15,799.36  
Current Balance  $211,202.31  

    

    
Employer Tax Account 
Fund    
Previous Balance  $754.24  
PA UC Fund  $154.13  
PA Dept of Revenue  $195.07   
Current Balance  $405.04  

    

    
Special Account    

Current Balance  $200.00      

    

    
Fire Tax Account    

Previous Balance  $19,553.69  
Deposit  $401.01     



Current Balance  $19,954.70  

    

    

State Account    
Previous Balance  $153,113.55  
Interest  $32.51  
Bills Paid  $0   
Current Balance  $153,146.06  

     

 
 

Public Comment 
Dave Broadt thanked the supervisors for the good job on taking care of the roads during the 
snowstorms. 
 
Joyce Lingousky asked if anything was done about the garbage at 286 Main/Miffin Road.  Randy stated 
that he talked with Mr. Turowski about the issue who told him that the ordinance adopted in 2016 
applies to this issue and they will follow-up with Larry Frace on this.  The steps are that Mr. Frace will 
send a certified letter to the owner and if he does not clean it up in “x” amount of days, then it goes to 
the magistrate. 
 
Josh Klingerman first thanked the supervisors for the fantastic job they do on the roads and keeping the 
township in great shape. 
 
He then stated that he has an interest in working with the township on providing the insurance 
coverage.  He stated that he cares about the township and if something should happen he would be 
available.  He has worked with Lisa last year and knows that Selective Insurance is the township’s 
current carrier and the township could just sign a broker of record and then they could become the 
township’s agent.  He works for the Dunn Group and they provide packages to other township’s and fire 
companies such as Mcado Fire Co.  In order to provide a competitive quote he would need access to the 
township’s full policies and he would also look for gaps in coverage. 
 
He thanked the board for their time and consideration. 
 
Charlie Williams thanked the supervisors for the excellent job with snowplowing. 
 
 
Old Business 

 
Chairlift 
Tom stated the work is going to be started this month.  He has a teleconference scheduled on 
Wednesday on the project. 
 
Resolution No. 1 of 2021 
Lisa read Resolution No. 1 of 2021 – A Resolution of the Board of Supervisors or Main Township, 
Columbia County, Pennsylvania Establishing Rules and Regulations For the Conduct of Meetings. 
 
Tom made a motion to approve Resolution No. 1 of 2021; Bobby seconded the motion; all were in favor. 



 
 
New Business 

    
New Tractor 
Randy stated that they are looking at purchasing a new tractor to replace the old Case.  He stated that it 
does not match any other equipment so they are pricing a new one. 
 
The Kubota has been fixed and they are currently using it.  A bearing in reverse and clutches were fixed 
and it cost @ $5,500 to repair. 
 
State Audit 
Lisa stated  the State Auditor completed an audit of the 2019 books and there were no findings. 
 
 
Sewage Officer Report 
Lisa stated no report was received for the month of December. 
 
Zoning/Construction Report 
 
Zoning Permits  
No permits were issued in January 
 
Construction Permits 
No permits were issued in January 
 
Zoning Reports 
Attended the Zoning Reorganization meeting on 1/7/2021 and the following were appointed: 
 John Bower – 3 year term as Chairman will expire 1/9/22 
 Cindy Hoffman – 2 year term will expire 1/7/23 
 John Lenhart – 1 year term will expire 1/7/22 
 Vacancy – 1 year alternate member 
 

Attended the UCC Reorganiztion Meeting on 1/7/2021 
 Brandon Fisher – Chairman 
 Josiah Orzolek 
 Dennis Jackicwicz 
 Dan Yeager 
 Gerald Bodman 
 All 1-year terms will expire on 1/7/2022 
 
Randy stated that since there still is a vacancy for the alternate member it will be advertised on the 
webpage. 
 
Lisa stated that Larry Frace has a new office phone # 570-933-4098. 

 

Police Report 
Lisa read the police activity for the month of January: 
 



 Total Hours – 75.70 
 Miles Driver – 600 
 Non-Traffic Citations – 0 
 Traffic Citations – 11 with 1 arrest 
 Criminal Incidents – 1 Child Abuse 

Total Hours  167 
Milles driven – 1,009 

 Incidents  - 39 for December and 538 for 2020 
 
Bobby made a motion to accept the zoning officer and police reports; Tom seconded the motion. 
 
With no further business to discuss, Tom made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:32 pm; Tom 
seconded the motion. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Lisa Schell 
Secretary 
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